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The University of North Alabama has named its bachelor of science in nursing 

program for Florence Helen Nethery Duncan.  Tera Kirkman, dean of the An-

derson College of nursing said it is fitting that the bachelor's program is 

named after someone like Duncan. "It's an honor to name the college's old-

est program after Ms. Florence Helen Nethery Duncan.  “Ms. Duncan exem-

plifies the qualities of a caring nurse and leader.   She is a role model to cur-

rent and future nurses and has served the profession faithfully.” 

“This generous gift will make a meaningful impact on the lives of our stu-

dents for many years to come.” The people she served and cared for were  

right here in this community, and that’s what makes this gift so special.”  

“My sisters and I are very proud of our Nethery family history in nursing that started with our 

grandmother, Thelma, who began her college education on the UNA campus over 100 years 

ago,” said Jenny Duncan McKinney, the family spokesperson. “Our mother is connected to Flor-

ence and this University, having spent most of her nursing career working in Florence, particular-

ly in geriatric nursing.  

Florence Helen Netherly Duncan said she was driven throughout her career as a nurse by 

the desire to help others and fulfill her calling.  "I felt like I was doing to the best of my abil-

ity what I was born to do and what I was trained to do," Duncan said Friday during a cere-

mony at the Anderson College of Nursing and Health Professions.  "Maybe they were right 

to call me Florence after all," she wrote..  Florence Nightingale was a great nurse, after alll! 









Dot Solomon 

Dot with 
daughter 
Amy & 
son Bill 

Great-grandmother Dot, Daughter Amy Mohr, Grand-
daughter Colleen Williams & Great Granddaughter Laina 
Williams 

Great granddaughter Laina Williams, Grandson Justin Barnett, Daughter Amy Mohr, Son Bill Solomon, Great 

Grandson Robert Williams IV, Granddaughter Colleen Williams, Grandson-in-law Robert Williams III 
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Congratulations to Don Ad-
ams’ grandson, Dean, on 
his graduation from Kinder-
garten at Wilson! 

Wil 

     Avery & Wil 



Audra Heinitz 
with children 
Ayla, Korah 
Grace & Weston 

Sue Winn with son 
Nick V, & daughter 
Melissa! 



Immediate:  Florence Duncan, 

MQ Parker, Deborah Seale  

Braswell, John Horton, Lawrence 

Perry, Billie & Jeremy Sylvester. 

 

At Home:  Jean Blair & Gay Sandlin  

Green Oaks:  Lynda Hicks 

TN Assisted Living:  Dot Solomon 

Our sympathy is extended to John & 

Janice McKell with the recent passing 

of Janice’ cousin, Janet Denman An-

derson.   

Bob Moody & family 



Disney World is fun 
for kids of all ages!  
Bob Moody & son 
Brad just got through 
exploring the parks! 

Enjoying lunch & fellowship at Swampers:  Nick 
Winn, Elaine Brooks, Lenore Favenesi, Alonda 
Crosslin, Lud & Linda Seme, Susan Johnson & Sue 
Winn 

          Fellowship Luncheon 

Claunch Café                      Thurs, June 29 

400 S. Main  St.                  12:00 

Tuscumbia, AL  35674 

     See Linda Seme or sign up sheet in Narthex  



Congratulations to Conner Holt, 
grandson of John & Joyce Horton!  
Conner is a police officer in Mobile, 
AL, and received a Merit Award for 
saving a resident’s life!  Well done 
Conner! 

Church Dinner w/Live Entertainment 

When:    Wed, June 14th  6:00 pm 

Where:  WPC Fellowship Hall 

What:    $5 per person 

Sign up slips will be in bulletin 

(See Alonda if you have any Vegas type 
decorations she could use...red/black/
gold/Elvis/Feathers…) 



Nick & Melissa Winn had a great day fishing at Wheeler Dam!  Nick caught 21 and Melissa 

caught 17 fish! 

Sidewalk art by the students in 

Handy School 



Bill Norvell & 
Charles Anderson 

When visiting last night with Charles Anderson, a 
huge UNA supporter, before the UNA / Alabama 
game I realized something that I have known for a 
long time; There is something “SPECIAL” about soft-
ball.  It’s the exciting players. It’s the speed of the 
game. It’s the dynamic personalities of the players. 

I visited with Mr. Terry & Charles Anderson at the groundbreaking ceremony 

for the new “Indoor Practice Facility” for the UNA Softball Lions in Nov, 2022.  

In his remarks Mr. Anderson said, “My wife Hilda is looking down on us to-

day.”  Then Mr. Anderson said, “Hilda loved women’s sports and she always 

believed that women could do anything better than men.” He also shared that 

his late wife’s most prized items were a “2016 UNA Softball National Champi-

onship Ring” and a game ball signed by the players. These were given to Hilda 

by Coach Cozart and the players on that championship team.     ```Bill Norvell 

It’s the coaches, trainers and everyone that works hard to ensure that we the fans, enjoy the experience.  It’s the sense of be-

longing.  It’s the sportsmanship.  It’s all of the above, however, more importantly, I think it’s about the friendships made, and 

many of these relationships will last a lifetime.  As the game played out last night in the cool North Alabama evening I couldn’t 

help but think of Hilda B. Anderson, Charles Anderson’s wife of 67-years. Hilda passed away in 2020, however, she was present 

in 2019 when the University of North Alabama Softball Complex was named in her honor.  I imagined Hilda looking down and 

beaming as she watched her husband and 4,000 others enjoying a evening of thrilling softball action. Women’s sports were dear 

to Hilda’s heart. She was so proud of the accomplishments of female athletes.  Hilda, along with all UNA fans would have been 

cheering loudly and enthusiastically when UNA’s Haven Kirby blasted a 3-run homer to make it a 5-4 game in the bottom of the 

6th inning. My friend said, “Bill, that was a home run. The ball went over the fence.” Yes it did, however, Alabama left fielder 

Jenna Johnson also flew over the fence, and somehow when she landed on her back, the home run ball was nestled securely in 

her glove. No home run.  While all UNA fans were deeply disappointed, everyone, including UNA fans, began applauding Jenna 

for one of the most spectacular catches you will ever see.  The final score Alabama 5 UNA 2.  After the game with a bitterly cold 

wind blowing, the UNA players and the Alabama players signed autographs for hundreds of young girls and boys who were 

overcome with excitement. The Bama team still faced a two hour bus ride back to Tuscaloosa.  I believe the scene described 

above would have touched Hilda even more that the action on the field. Why you ask; Because Hilda was kind and she believed 

in being kind to others, and kindness was on display last night by everyone competing 

and by all in attendance.  Thank you UNA, Alabama, Florence Parks and Recreation, and 

everyone involved in putting together a night that most of us will never forget.  There is 

something ”SPECIAL” about softball!     ````Bill Norvell 

 



Congratulations to Faith Parker, granddaughter of MQ & Sally 
Parker, on her graduation from Danville High School! 

Congratulations to MQ & Sally 
Parker’s grandson, Grant Jones on 
his graduation from Grassland 
Middle School, Franklin, TN 



Send articles/comments to 

Alondacr@gmail.com 256)710-8662 

MQ & Sally Parker celebrated their grand-
daughter, Anna Kate Jones’, graduation 
from Franklin High School.  They have had 
a busy week!! 


